

M Jones

By email:

request-796270-5bd20424@whatdotheyknow.com

Freedom of Information Team

S1715 6 Floor Central Mail Unit Newcastle Upon Tyne NE98 1ZZ

Email foi.request@hmrc.gov.uk

Web www.gov.uk

Date: 23 November 2021 Our ref: FOI2021/25851

Dear M Jones

## Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)

Thank you for your request of 29 October 2021, which asks if we have a policy that deducts 17% from an HM Prison and Probation Service closed pay grade Prison Officer's basic salary on transfer.

We can confirm we do not have any policy that requires a salary deduction for staff joining us from HM Prison and Probation Service, regardless of whether they transfer or are recruited through other channels.

If you are not satisfied with this reply you may request a review within two months by emailing <a href="mailto:foi.review@hmrc.gov.uk">foi.review@hmrc.gov.uk</a>, or by writing to the address at the top right-hand side of this letter.

If you are not content with the outcome of an internal review you can <u>complain to the Information Commissioner's Office</u>.

Yours sincerely,

**HM Revenue and Customs** 

